
 
July 24, 2014 
 
The Honorable Sylvia Mathews Burwell 
Secretary  
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 
200 Independence Ave, SW 
Washington, DC 20201 
 
Dear Secretary Burwell, 

On behalf of the 49 undersigned organizations representing the Nursing Community, we would like to 
congratulate you on your appointment as Secretary of the Department of Health and Human Services 
(HHS). Collectively, our organizations represent over one million registered nurses, advanced practice 
registered nurses, nurse faculty, researchers, and students, and we are committed to promoting efforts 
that advance the health of our nation through nursing care.  

We are confident that your leadership will continue to promote the efforts of HHS and in particular the 
work surrounding the implementation of the Affordable Care Act. Your previous roles within the 
Administration have showcased your expertise within the policy sector. This is vital as the department 
continues to strengthen the foundation of health care, increase access, and develop innovations that 
support the healthcare workforce. Our organizations look forward to continuing to work collaboratively 
with HHS to promote interprofessional, patient-centered care to ensure the highest-quality of services 
for our nation.  

Again, we extend well-deserved congratulations to you on your confirmation and are certain HHS will 
continue to thrive under your leadership. If our organizations can be a resource to you, please do not 
hesitate to contact the Convener of the Nursing Community, Dr. Suzanne Miyamoto, at 
Smiyamoto@aacn.nche.edu or 202-463-6930, ext. 247. Additionally, we have included the contact 
information of key representatives of the undersigned organizations, should you require specific content 
in a variety of nursing specialties.  

Sincerely, 

 

Julie Kennedy MSN, RN, CMSRN 
Legislative Coordinator 
Academy of Medical-Surgical Nurses  
jakenne@ilstu.edu 
 
 
 
 
 

Mary-Ellen Gregory, RN 
Chair of Legislative Team  
American Academy of Ambulatory Care Nursing 
Mary.Gregory@kelsey-seybold.com  
(713) 442- 0761 
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Cheryl Sullivan 
Chief Executive Officer 
American Academy of Nursing 
Cheryl_Sullivan@AANnet.org 
(202) 777-1167 
 
Lavoy Bray, MEd, BSN, RN 
Vice-President   
American Assembly for Men in Nursing 
lavoybray@yahoo.com  
 
Suzanne Miyamoto, PhD, RN 
Senior Director of Government Affairs and Health 
Policy 
American Association of Colleges of Nursing 
smiyamoto@aacn.nche.edu  
(202) 463-6930 x247 
 
Cynthia Bither, MSN, ANP, ACNP, CHFN, RN 
Secretary 
American Association of Heart Failure Nurses 
cjbither@att.net  
 
Connie Barden, RN, MSN, CCRN-E, CCNS 
Chief Clinical Officer 
American Association of Critical-Care Nurses  
connie.barden@aacn.org  
(949) 362-2000 x302 
 
Frank Purcell 
Senior Director Federal Government Affairs 
American Association of Nurse Anesthetists 
fpurcell@aanadc.com  
 
Diane Carter, RN, MSN, CS 
President, CEO 
American Association of Nurse Assessment 
Coordination 
dcarter@aanac.org  
(303) 758-7647 
 
Mary Anne Sapio 
Vice President Federal Government Affairs 
American Association of Nurse Practitioners  
msapio@aanp.org  
(703) 740-2529 x222 
 
 

Pam Carter, MSN, RN COHN-S, FAAOHN 
President  
American Association of Occupational Health Nurses 
AAOHN@dancyamc.com  
(800) 241-8014 
 
Jesse Bushman 
Director of Advocacy and Government Affairs 
American College of Nurse-Midwives 
jbushman@acnm.org  
(240) 485-1843 
 
Jim Twaddell  
American Nephrology Nurses' Association 
Jim.Twaddell@dbr.com 
(202) 230-5130 
 
Michelle Artz 
Director of Government Affairs 
American Nurses Association 
michelle.artz@ana.org  
(301) 628-5098 
 
Jo Ann Webb, MHA, RN 
Senior Director of Federal Relations and Policy 
American Organization of Nurse Executives 
jwebb@aha.org  
(202) 626-2321 
 
Margaret “Muggs” Helin, PNP-BC, MS, RN 
Chairs, Legislative SIG 
American Pediatric Surgical Nurses Association 
helin@surgery.wisc.edu 
 
Nicholas Croce Jr, MS 
Executive Director 
American Psychiatric Nurses Association 
ncroce@apna.org  
(571) 533-1921 
 
Wade Delk 
Government Affairs Director 
American Society for Pain Management Nursing 
wdelk@goamp.com  
(202) 253-7862  
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Jacque A Crosson, RN, MSN, CPAN 
President 
American Society of PeriAnethesia Nurses 
jcrosson@aspan.org  
(602) 870-6060 x2660  
 
Joan Kub, PhD, MA, PHCNS, BC 
President 
Association of Community Health Nursing Educators 
jkub1@jhu.edu  
(410) 955-7763 
 
Kimberly Carbaugh 
Executive Director  
Association of Nurses in AIDS Care 
kimberly@anacnet.org  
(800) 260-6780 
 
Linda Groah, RN, MSN, CNOR, CNAA, FAAN 
Executive Director, CEO 
Association of periOperative Registered Nurses 
lgroah@aorn.org 
(800) 755-2676 
 
Jeremy Scott, MA 
Association of Rehabilitation Nurses 
Jeremy.scott@dbr.com  
(202) 230-5197 
 
Kerri Wade, MPA 
Director, Government & Media Affairs 
Association of Women’s Health, Obstetric and 
Neonatal Nurses 
kwade@awhonn.org  
(202) 261-2427 
 
Judith Rensberger, MS, MPH 
Government Relations Director 
Commissioned Officers Association of the U.S. Public 
Health Service, Inc. (COA) 
jrensberger@coausphs.org  
(301) 731-9080 x213 
 
Kathleen Brown, RN, BA, CDDN 
President 
Developmental Disabilities Nurses Association 
kb4038@aol.com   
 

Susan M. Hohenhaus, LPD, RN, CEN, FAEN 
Executive Director  
Emergency Nurses Association 
ExecOffice@ena.org  
(847) 460-4090 
 
Charlotte Kelley, MSN, GNP 
Health Affairs Liaison  
Gerontological Advanced Practice Nurses Association 
cmkelley@netins.net  
 
Mary Alexander, MA, RN, CRNI, CAE, FAAN 
Chief Executive Officer 
Infusion Nurses Society 
mary.alexander@ins1.org 
(781) 440-9408 x755 
 
Carey Goryl, MSW, CAE 
Chief Executive Officer 
International Association of Forensic Nurses 
careygoryl@forensicnurses.org 
(410) 626-7805 x102 
 
Rose Khalifa, BSN, RN  
President 
National American Arab Nurses Association 
rosekccrn@yahoo.com  
 
Melinda Mercer Ray, MSN, RN 
Executive Director 
National Association of Clinical Nurse Specialists 
mray@nacns.org  
(703) 929-8995  
 
Celia Trigo Besore, MBA, CAE 
Executive Director, CEO 
National Association of Hispanic Nurses 
director@thehispanicnurses.org 
(202) 656-6246 
 
Cheryl Ann Carlson, PhD, APRN, NNP-DC 
President 
National Association of Neonatal Nurses 
cacarlson@live.com 
(843) 345-1318  
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Suzanne Staebler, DNP, APRN, NNP-BC 
Chair 
National Association of Neonatal Nurse Practitioners 
drbabynp@gmail.com 
(972) 989-1991 
 
Susan M Kendig, JD, MSN, WHNP-BC, FAANP 
Board of Directors  
National Association of Nurse Practitioners in 
Women’s Health 
skendig@npwh.org  
(314) 629-2372  
 
Cate Brennan, MBA, CAE                                                                               
Executive Director                                                                               
National Association of Pediatric Nurse Practitioners              
cbrennan@napnap.org     
(917) 746-8270 
 
Piper Largent 
Director of Government Affairs 
National Association of School Nurses 
plargent@nasn.org  
(240) 247-1644 
 
Elliot Vice 
Director of Government Affairs 
National Council of State Boards of Nursing 
evice@ncsbn.org  
 
Mary Rita Hurley, MPA, RN, FNGNA 
President 
National Gerontological Nursing Association 
maryrita.hurley@yahoo.com  
 
Tine Hansen-Turton, MGA, JD, FAAN, FCPP 
CEO 
National Nursing Centers Consortium 
tine@nncc.us  
(215) 731-7140 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Donna Meyer, MSN, RN 
President, CEO 
National Organization for Associate Degree Nursing 
dmeyer@lc.edu 
(618) 468-4400 
 
Kathryn E. Werner, MPA  
Executive Director 
National Organization of Nurse Practitioner Faculties 
nonpf@nonpf.org 
(202) 289-8044 
 
Susan Dove 
Executive Director 
Nurses Organization of Veterans Affairs 
sdove@vanurse.org  
(703) 444-5587 
 
Alec Stone, MA, MPA 
Health Policy Director 
Oncology Nursing Society 
astone@ons.org  
(412) 859-6401 
 
Tia Rice 
Grants Coordinator & Advocacy Committee Liaison 
Preventive Cardiovascular Nurses Association 
trice@pcna.net  
(608) 250-2440 
 
Jeanne A. Matthews, PhD, RN 
Nursing Community Representative  
Public Health Nursing Section, American Public 
Health Association 
Jeanne.matthews@marymount.edu  
(703) 284-1580 
 
Mary E Meskel, RN, CURN 
Legislative Liaison 
Society of Urologic Nurses and Associates 
Tommatsci@aol.com  
(847) 404-5331 
 
Chris Rorick 
Wound, Ostomy and Continence Nurses Society 
chris.rorick@bryancave.com  
(202) 508-6354 
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